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www.regulations.gov, and use ‘‘USCG– 
2017–0830’’ in the ‘‘Search’’ box, press 
Enter, and then click on the item you 
wish to view. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Mr. 
Ryan Owens, Alternate Designated 
Federal Officer of the National Maritime 
Security Advisory Committee, 2703 
Martin Luther King Jr. Avenue SE., 
Washington, DC 20593, Stop 7581, 
Washington, DC 20593–7581; telephone 
202–372–1108 or email ryan.f.owens@
uscg.mil. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Notice of 
this meeting is in compliance with the 
Federal Advisory Committee Act, (Title 
5, United States Code, Appendix). The 
National Maritime Security Advisory 
Committee operates under the authority 
of 46 U.S.C. 70112. The National 
Maritime Security Advisory Committee 
provides advice, consults with, and 
makes recommendations to the 
Secretary of Homeland Security, via the 
Commandant of the Coast Guard, on 
matters relating to national maritime 
security. 

A copy of all meeting documentation 
will be available at https://
homeport.uscg.mil/NMSAC by 
September 30, 2017. 

Agenda of Meeting 

Day 1 

The Committee will meet to review, 
discuss and formulate recommendations 
on the following issues: 

(1) Cyber Security Guidance in the 
Marine Transportation System. The 
Committee will discuss and receive a 
brief on the current efforts to implement 
cyber security strategies. The Committee 
will also provide recommendations on 
current effort to provide Cyber Security 
Guidance. 

(2) Regulatory Reform effort update. 
The Committee will discuss the efforts 
of the Regulatory Reform working group 
to address the tasking put forward to the 
Committee in August (NMSAC Task 
T2017–01). 

(3) Member Report. The Committee 
members will each provide an update 
on the security developments in each of 
the respective member’s representative 
segment. 

(4) Public Comment period. 

Day 2 

The Committee will meet to review, 
discuss and formulate recommendations 
on the following issues: 

(1) Extremely Hazardous Cargo 
Strategy. In July 2016, the U.S. Coast 
Guard tasked the Committee to work 
with the Chemical Transportation 
Advisory Committee to assist in the 
development of an Extremely Hazardous 

Cargo Strategy Implementation Plan. 
The Committee will discuss and receive 
an update from the Extremely 
Hazardous Cargo Working Group on 
their efforts. 

(2) Future Policies Tasking. In 
October, 2016 the Committee was tasked 
with identifying future security issues 
for U.S. Coast Guard to consider. The 
Committee will discuss and receive an 
update on this effort. 

(3) Public comment period. 
Public comments or questions will be 

taken throughout the meeting as the 
Committee discusses the issues and 
prior to deliberations and voting. There 
will also be a public comment period at 
the end of each meeting. Speakers are 
requested to limit their comments to 5 
minutes. 

Please note that the public comment 
period may end before the period 
allotted, following the last call for 
comments. Contact the individual listed 
in the FOR FURTHER INFORMATION 
CONTACT section above to register as a 
speaker. 

Dated: August 28, 2017. 
Jennifer F. Williams, 
Captain, U.S. Coast Guard, Director of 
Inspections and Compliance. 
[FR Doc. 2017–18515 Filed 8–31–17; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 9110–04–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND 
URBAN DEVELOPMENT 

[Docket No. FR–5997–N–46] 

30-Day Notice of Proposed Information 
Collection: Rent Schedule—Low 
Income Housing 

AGENCY: Office of the Chief Information 
Officer, HUD. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: HUD submitted the proposed 
information collection requirement 
described below to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
review, in accordance with the 
Paperwork Reduction Act. The purpose 
of this notice is to allow for 30 days of 
public comment. 
DATES: Comments Due Date: October 2, 
2017. 
ADDRESSES: Interested persons are 
invited to submit comments regarding 
this proposal. Comments should refer to 
the proposal by name and/or OMB 
Control Number and should be sent to: 
HUD Desk Officer, Office of 
Management and Budget, New 
Executive Office Building, Washington, 
DC 20503; fax: 202–395–5806, Email: 
OIRA Submission@omb.eop.gov. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Inez 
C. Downs, Reports Management Officer, 
QMAC, Department of Housing and 
Urban Development, 451 7th Street SW., 
Washington, DC 20410; email Inez. C. 
Downs@hud.gov, or telephone 202–402– 
8046. This is not a toll-free number. 
Person with hearing or speech 
impairments may access this number 
through TTY by calling the toll-free 
Federal Relay Service at (800) 877–8339. 

Copies of available documents 
submitted to OMB may be obtained 
from Ms. Downs. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This 
notice informs the public that HUD is 
seeking approval from OMB for the 
information collection described in 
Section A. 

The Federal Register notice that 
solicited public comment on the 
information collection for a period of 60 
days was published on June 20, 2017 at 
82 FR 28086. 

A. Overview of Information Collection 

Title of Information Collection: Rent 
Schedule-Low Rent Housing. 

OMB Approval Number: 2502–0012. 
Type of Request: Reinstatement with 

change of a previously approved 
collection. 

Form Number: HUD–92458 Rent 
Schedule—Low Rent Housing. 

Description of the need for the 
information and proposed use: This 
information is necessary for HUD to 
ensure that tenant rents are applied to 
accordance with HUD administrative 
procedures. 

Respondents (i.e. affected public): 
Owners and managers of subsidized low 
income housing. 

Estimated Number of Respondents: 
2,465. 

Estimated Number of Responses: 
2,465. 

Frequency of Response: Annually, or 
on occasion. 

Average Hours per Response: 5.33. 
Total Estimated Burden: 13,138. 

B. Solicitation of Public Comment 

This notice is soliciting comments 
from members of the public and affected 
parties concerning the collection of 
information described in Section A on 
the following: 

(1) Whether the proposed collection 
of information is necessary for the 
proper performance of the functions of 
the agency, including whether the 
information will have practical utility; 

(2) The accuracy of the agency’s 
estimate of the burden of the proposed 
collection of information; 

(3) Ways to enhance the quality, 
utility, and clarity of the information to 
be collected; and 
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(4) Ways to minimize the burden of 
the collection of information on those 
who are to respond: Including through 
the use of appropriate automated 
collection techniques or other forms of 
information technology, e.g., permitting 
electronic submission of responses. 

HUD encourages interested parties to 
submit comment in response to these 
questions. 

Authority: Section 3507 of the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995, 44 U.S.C. Chapter 35. 

Dated: August 23, 2017. 
Inez C. Downs, 
Department Reports Management Officer, 
Office of the Chief Information Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2017–18579 Filed 8–31–17; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4210–67–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND 
URBAN DEVELOPMENT 

[Docket No. FR–6003–N–08] 

60-Day Notice of Proposed Information 
Collection: Evaluation of the HUD 
Youth Homelessness Demonstration 
Project Evaluation 

AGENCY: Office of Policy Development 
and Research, HUD. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: HUD is seeking approval from 
the Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) for the information collection 
described below. In accordance with the 
Paperwork Reduction Act, HUD is 
requesting comments from all interested 
parties on the proposed collection of 
information. The purpose of this notice 
is to allow for 60 days of public 
comment. 

DATES: Comments Due Date: October 31, 
2017. 
ADDRESSES: Interested persons are 
invited to submit comments regarding 
this proposal. Comments should refer to 
the proposal by name and/or OMB 
Control Number and should be sent to: 
Anna P. Guido, Reports Management 
Officer, QDAM, Department of Housing 
and Urban Development, 451 7th Street 
SW., Room 4176, Washington, DC 
20410–5000; telephone (202) 402–5534 
(this is not a toll-free number) or email 
at Anna.P.Guido@hud.gov for a copy of 
the proposed forms or other available 
information. Persons with hearing or 
speech impairments may access this 
number through TTY by calling the toll- 
free Federal Relay Service at (800) 877– 
8339. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Anna P. Guido, Reports Management 
Officer, QDAM, Department of Housing 
and Urban Development, 451 7th Street 

SW., Washington, DC 20410; email 
Anna P. Guido at Anna.P.Guido@
hud.gov or telephone (202) 402–5535 
(this is not a toll-free number). Persons 
with hearing or speech impairments 
may access this number through TTY by 
calling the toll-free Federal Relay 
Service at (800) 877–8339. Copies of 
available documents submitted to OMB 
may be obtained from Ms. Guido. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This 
notice informs the public that HUD is 
seeking approval from OMB for the 
information collection described in 
Section A. 

A. Overview of Information Collection 
Title of Information Collection: 

Evaluation of the HUD Youth 
Homelessness Demonstration Project. 

OMB Approval Number: Pending. 
Type of Request: New. 
Agency Form Numbers: No agency 

forms will be used. 
Description of the need for the 

information and proposed use: The 
purpose of the Youth Homelessness 
Demonstration Project Evaluation 
(YHDE), by the Office of Policy 
Development and Research, at the U.S. 
Department of Housing and Urban 
Development (HUD), is to assess the 
progress and results of the 2017 YHDP 
grantee communities in developing and 
executing a coordinated community 
approach to preventing and ending 
youth homelessness. YHDP grant funds 
help communities to work with youth 
advisory boards, child welfare agencies, 
and other community partners to create 
comprehensive community plans to end 
youth homelessness; these 
comprehensive plans are a major focus 
for the grantees in the first grant year. 
The grant funding is used for a variety 
of housing options, including rapid re- 
housing, permanent supportive housing, 
and transitional housing, as well as 
innovative programs. YHDP also will 
support youth-focused performance 
measurement and coordinated entry 
systems. In order to obtain a clear 
picture of YHDP grant activities, this 
longitudinal, multi-level evaluation will 
measure activities and progress of 
grantees essential to building and 
sustaining effective community change. 

Data collection will occur during two 
evaluation components with each 
component including data collection 
activities and analyses. These 
components include two waves of a 
web-based survey of Continuums of 
Care, and site visits with each 
demonstration community and the three 
selected comparison sites. 

Component one, a web-based survey 
of Continuums of Care (CoCs) in the 
U.S. will be administered twice, in 

Years 1 and 4 of the evaluation, to all 
CoC program directors across the 
country excluding the 10 YHDP grantees 
and three comparison communities, for 
a total of 400 survey participants each 
wave. These data will provide an 
understanding of system developments 
occurring across the country and 
provide a comparative basis for 
understanding the demonstration 
communities. The survey will ask 
questions about the nature and capacity 
of the prevention and crisis approaches 
in place, the housing and service 
solutions, and the strategies for 
screening and assessing youth. It will 
focus on understanding the 
coordination and collaboration between 
the homeless assistance system and 
mainstream service systems, as well as 
whether and how the system prioritizes 
and coordinates referrals to the different 
programs. 

The second data collection 
component is comprised of site visits 
which will be conducted with each 
demonstration community and the three 
comparison non-grantee CoCs. The site 
visits will include interviews with key 
informants, with project technical 
assistance (TA) providers, and youth, as 
well as focus groups with different 
subgroups of youth. The site visit guide 
will describe data collection procedures 
to be followed to ensure rigor and 
consistency across site visit teams. The 
first site visit will be conducted as soon 
as OMB approval is received to collect 
information while grantees are 
developing their coordinated 
community plans. The second site visit 
will be conducted in early 2019 to 
explore how the plans are being 
implemented, as well as barriers to or 
facilitators of change. The third and 
final site visits will be scheduled after 
community plans have been in effect for 
at least one year (mid-2020). 

Respondents: Continuum of Care Lead 
Agency contacts, key community 
partners, TA provider staff and youth 
with interaction with CoCs. 

Estimated total number of hours 
needed to prepare the information 
collection including number of 
respondents, frequency of response, 
hours of response, and cost of response 
time: Based on the assumptions and 
tables below, we calculate the estimated 
annual burden hours for the study to be 
380 hours and the annual cost to be 
$6,716.90. Across the four years of the 
study, the total burden hours would be 
1,520 and the total cost for the four 
years to be $26,867.60. The annual cost 
of information collection from CoC 
program directors assumes 400 
respondents, surveyed on two occasions 
over the four years of the evaluation, 
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